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Quilt-A-Gram 
B O O N E S L I C K  T R A I L  Q U I L T E R S ’  G U I L D  

Day Chapter Meeting 
 

Monday ,  September 10,  2018  
Sit  and Sew -  9:00 am  

Meeting  -  1:00  pm  
 

Fai rview United Method ist  Church  

Starlight Piecemakers  
Chapter Meeting 

Thursday,  September 6,  2018  
Doors  Open at  5:00  pm  
Meeting at  7 :00 pm  

 

Fai rview United Method ist  Church  

Newsletter Editor: Lora Brinkman 

No October  
Starlight Meeting 

 

There will not be an October 
Starlight Piecemakers meeting.  

We will be using the day to set up 
for the Quilt Show. 

Starlight Piecemakers program will feature 
Christina McCourt. Christina grew up in the 
small town of New London, Missouri, and she 
still resides in New London one block away 
from her childhood home. Christina started 
designing because she couldn't find a design 
to fit her fabric. In 2008 the Hickory Stick Quilt 
Shop in Hannibal asked her to design a raffle 
quilt for the Tom and Becky program (Tom and 
Becky's Sampler Quilt). This program selects a 
boy and girl each year to be an ambassador 
for Hannibal and the tourist industry. From 
there, her designs took off. Christina is known 
for her exquisite feel for fabric and pattern 
combinations. She has been published in 
numerous magazines, including Quilt, Quilt 
Sampler, Fabric Trends, Quilting for 
Christmas, Quilt Almanac, Quiltmaker’s 100 
Blocks, Fons and Porter Scrap Quilts, and 
Fons and Porter Easy Quilts. 

The quilt show is rapidly approaching! We 
hope you are working on quilts to show and 
items for the market place. Doors will open at 
5 to sit, sew and visit. See you in September. 
Remember, there will be no Starlight meeting 
in October. We'll be setting up for the show! 
 
Linda and Carol 

Hello! I hope everyone survived the first days 
of school and things are calmed down a bit. 
Our September 10th activities will start with a 
9AM sit and sew session to make hot pads 
for sale at the quilt show. Please plan to bring 
a lunch so we can visit with our invited guests 
before the meeting starts at 1:00 PM. We will 
be hosting five ladies from the Prairie Pine 
quilt guild in Mexico, Missouri for our 
program. Susan Masulit will share some of 
her award winning applique and pieced 
quilts. Ruth Miller will bring table toppers, 
table runners, wall hangings and some of her 
larger quilts including a few of her favorite 
vintage quilts. Carolyn Schomaker will share 
her quilting journey from her first quilt through 
the quilt she made for their guild’s challenge 
for this year. Carolyn says she likes to think 
outside the box so some should be unique. 
Patty Stathem and Linda Morgan are the 
program co-chairs for the Mexico guild and 
will be accompanying the ladies. Patty and 
Linda graciously arranged for the ladies to 
come.  
 
Jerry will be here to sharpen any scissors, 
garden tools, etc. Jerry said he plans to be 
here about 8:30. 
 
Be sure to bring your July mystery BOM so 
we can display them. 
 
Happy Quilting! 
Debbie and Willie 

HELP HELP! 
 
We need help at the Quilt Show for set 
up and during the show. If you are able 
to volunteer some time, please contact 
Marilyn Wooldridge to fill empty slots.  
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Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’  Guild, a  
not-for-profit organization,  established in 1978, and  

dedicated to educating its members and the community  
in the art and appreciation of quilt making. 

Treasurer's REPORT 
Submitted by  

Marilyn Wooldridge 
As of  June 30, 2018 

 

Checking Acct. 

Balance 
$16,696.66 

Savings                        $1,034.69 

CD's (2) $11,047.66 

Total Combined        
Balance 

$28,779.01 

  

Number of Members 118 

  

Fiscal Year Beginning    
Balance 

$13,068.12 

FYTD Income $4,900.00 

FYTD Expenses $1,271.46 

Current Checking Acct. 
Bal. 

$16,696.66 

Quilt-A-Gram 

BTQG BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2018—2019 
 

 

Executive Board Members/Elected 

 

CEO   Hank Botts  573-421-1190 (C) 

Vice CEO  Judy Gieselman  573-445-2381 (H) 

      873-864-5322 (C) 

Secretary  Cindy Heinz  573-445-6737 (H) 

Treasurer  Marilyn Wooldridge 573-289-2957 (C) 

President-Day Chapter Debbie Odor  573-442-3021 (H) 

      901-218-1345 (C) 

President-Starlight  

     Piecemakers  Linda Karns  573-825-2020 (H) 

Past CEO  Bettina Havig  573-449-1602 (H) 

 

Board Members/Appointed Standing Committee Chairs 
 

Membership  Pat  Leistner  573-446-0811 (H) 

Program Chair   

   Day Chapter  Willie Morris  573-424-1421 (C) 

      573-445-4217 (H) 

Program Chair 

   Starlight Piecemakers Carrol Lewis  573-489-3322 (C) 

Newsletter  Lora Brinkman     573-821-0262 (C) 

Librarian  Suzanne de Chazal  573-446-4373 (H) 

Historian  Louise Rynkewicz  815-757-3351 (C)  

Service Project  Barb Sanders  816-263-1606 (C) 

   Candy Gabel  660-537-2559 (C) 

Quilt Show   VACANT 

 

Board Members/Ad Hoc Committee Chairs 
 

Webmaster  Janet Hollandsworth 573-999-5706 (C)   

Social Media  Barb Nixon  573-239-1039 (C)  

Retreat   Ustena Simenson 573-356-5915 (C) 

   Kathryn Reece  573-619-7928 (H)

Membership Directory  Catherine Erlanger 573-228-6689 (H)  

      626-421-8628 (C) 

Membership Handbook 
and Directory 

 
Catherine Erlander 
needs YOUR help to 
get the Membership  
Handbook and  
Directory completed.  

 

Preferred Telephone Numbers *  
IF you put 2 or more phone  
numbers on your Membership 
Form, I need to know  your 
"Preferred Phone Number".  An * 
will mark your "Preferred"  
telephone number in your  
Directory contact information.  
 

Members' Photos - Yes, Please  
I need as many as possible head 
shots of members for the  
Directory.  
 

Already have a picture for the  
Directory?  MOST IMPORTANT is 
getting approvals to use the  
photos we already have.   
 

No photo in last Directory?  We're 
doing head shots at September 
Chapter meetings.  
 

Please contact Catherine directly 
with the information needed. 
email: cerlanger@live.com 
text: 626-421-8628 
cell: 626-421-8628* 
home: 573-228-6689 
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Contacts:  
OR check directory for  email addresses  

Day chapter: Willie Morr is 573-445-4217 
Starlight chapter: Linda Karns 573-825-2020 
Board of Directors: Hank Botts 573-424-1190 
Newsletter Editor: Lora Brinkman 573-821-0262 
Baltimore Album: Bettina Havig 573-449-1602 
Bonne Femme book group:  
            Bettina Havig 573-449-1602 

EZ2B Stitchers: Merr il Winfield 573-446-8676 
English Paper Piecing:  
          Joan Westcott  573-874-8160 
Sassy Stitchers: Peggy Brothers 573-819-6682 
Small Wonders: Karon Huggler  573-489-6373 
Redwork: Myrna Powers 573-445-0766 

September 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1  

 

2 3 

 

4 5 6 
5:00pm:  

Doors open  

7:00pm:  

Starlight 

Program & 

meeting @ 

Fairview United 

Methodist  

7 8 

9 10 
9:00am:  

Sit & Sew  

1:00pm:   

Day Chapter 

meeting & 

Program @ 

Fairview United 

Methodist  

 

6:00 pm: BTQG 

Board meeting 

@ DBRL  

11 12 
1:00 pm: Small 

Wonders @ 

DBRL  

13 
9:30-11:30 a.m. 

Sassy Stitchers 

@ DBRL 

14 15 

16 17 
1:00-3:00 pm: 

EZ2B Stitchers 

@ Quilt 4U 

18 
1p.m.  

Bonne Femme 

book club @ 

DBRL—The Rose 

Quilt by Mark 

Pasquini 

19 20 21 22 

23 24 
1p.m.  

Baltimore Album 

Group @ Bettina 

Havig’s home 

25 
1:00 pm: paper 

piecing @ Kay 

Shoner’s (Bethel 

Place)  

26 

 

27 
9a.m.  

Redwork Group 

@ Debbie Odor’s 

28 29 

30  
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CEO MESSAGE 

Hello all!  Are you all looking forward to fall as much as I am?  I have one 
caveat…..that the weather be cooler!  We have a large screened porch that has been 
lonely this year because of the heat!  I’d like to welcome all new members.  We are 
so glad you found our guild and we look forward to sharing and getting to know you.  
Please remember that we all started our quilting journey not as experts, but as 
someone in love with the beauty and history of our craft, so no one will expect you to 
be an award winning quilter…….but we welcome you if you are!   

Speaking of fall, we head into one of the busiest times of the year for our guild and 
that is because of our quilt show on October 4, 5, & 6.  Thursday is set up and will be 
a very busy day.  There have been signup sheets at the last meetings and will be at 
the September meetings, but if you didn’t get a chance to schedule a time to help, 
please contact Marilyn Wooldridge and she will be happy to let you know where we  
have holes.  Please use the online registration for quilts you want to have hanging in 
the show.  The sooner the better as Linda Karns does our layout for the show room 
and that is a hard job and takes time!  The form is pretty self-explanatory so 
REGISTER YOUR QUILTS!    

And speaking of Quilt Shows, no sooner will we have this one under our belts than it 
will be time to plan for the 2020 Show!  It is the CEO’s duty to appoint a committee 
to begin planning so be thinking about accepting this responsibility.  We hope to have 
tickets for this year’s show at the September meetings so you can take some and sell 
before the October dates.   

And last but not least, one housekeeping item……..the church is very gracious to us 
and we try in turn to be good stewards.  They ask that we do not park on the grass!  
If the lower lot is full, you can park in the upper lot and enter on that level.  So my 
last capitals…..DON’T PARK ON THE GRASS!    

Thank you all,  
“Hank” Botts.    

Sit and Sew Class for September 10th 
 

To all interested, we will be taught to make these lovely trivets!  

You will be provided with a pattern and the Insul-Fleece.  You 

will need to bring a fat quarter for the backing, and 20 or so  

1 and 5/8” strips.  Bring at least 10-12”  lengths.  Also needed: 

Sewing machine, extra cord, small cutting mat, ruler and rotary 

cutter, thread of course, small iron and pressing mat if you have 

them.  The trivets that we make in class will be donated to the 

market place for the Quilt Show and the $5.00 charge for the class will be designated 

to help allay the cost for the Sit and Sew hours.  If  possible, please have correct 

change.  Pre register by email or phone or text to me, “Hank” Botts @ 

jackandhank@mchsi.com, 573-424-1190.  It would be great to have at least 20 

participants.  This pattern came to us from Barb Preis, a new member, and her guild in 

Arizona had 45 of these trivets at their show and sold all but 1!! 

mailto:jackandhank@mchsi.com
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Quilt Show Entries – ThreadNeedle Street  
Show dates October 5-6, 2018 

 
Just a reminder that your quilt show entries need to be in by September 15

th
.  The 

easiest way to do is to use the online entry form 
available on the guild website.  You can also print the 
entry form from the website (http://btqg.missouri.org/
quiltshow.htm) or pick up an entry form at the September 
meetings.   If you are going to mail your entry(s), those 
need to be in the mail by September 12

th
.  Your quilt will 

need a sleeve.  There is also a link to how to attach a 
sleeve to your quilt on the website.  Please enter your 
quilts soon.  That gives us some idea of how many to 
plan for in designing the layout. 
 
Willie 

Quilt Show Marketplace 

Donations needed 

 
The September meetings will be your last opportunity to 
conveniently turn in your items for sale in our quilt show 
Marketplace. The deadline is Sept. 20, so if you miss the 
meetings, you can still call Judy Gieselman and arrange to 
drop off your creations. The committee will meet one or 
more times in late September to price and tag all of our 
merchandise, so we need to have everything collected by 
the 20th .  
 
We’ve had some lovely donations, so far, and look forward 
to seeing what else you’ve sewn up. Even small things, 

such as handmade Christmas ornaments will be helpful. You may also wish to clear 
your sewing area of unused tools, books, patterns, etc. that someone else might find 
useful. We’ll also take quilting magazines from about 2005 and newer. A big part of 
our funding for the next two years comes from Marketplace proceeds, so your efforts 
are needed and appreciated. 
 
As far as items to make, we could use: 
 a few dish scrubbies (we have 3 left),  
 microwave bowls (3 left; I have some microwave-safe batting, is someone has a 

pattern), 
 possibly Christmas stockings (sold 4 of 9),  
 table runners,  
 and casserole carriers.  
 Seasonal items usually do well for Halloween, harvest and Christmas.  
 
Mona Stevenson, on behalf of the Marketplace Committee 
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Baltimore Album Group: Barbara Brackman’s new BOM 

Baltimore Album interest group meets, Sept. 24th at 1 p.m. at  
Bettina Havig’s home.  
 
If you are interested in Barbara Brackman’s new BOM Bettina will 
have the first pattern for members at the gathering. They do not go 
online until January. Barbara is giving us an early start. Please let 
Bettina know if you plan to attend.  

Save the Date 
Karla Menaugh will be doing a lecture for the Day Chapter meeting 
on November 5

th
 and a workshop on November 6

th
. 

 
Below is a description of her workshop. 
 
Heirloom-Quality Machine Appliqué - Learn to machine appliqué 
with a technique that so closely mimics hand appliqué that most 
people won't be able to tell the difference without their reading 
glasses! Bring your sewing machine, fabric, and sewing supplies to 

class for hands-on instruction as you begin a folk art block designed by class teacher 
Karla Menaugh and Barbara Brackman, quilt historian. For the past 15 years, 
Menaugh has co-authored books and patterns about classic quilts with Barbara 
Brackman, including Emporia Rose Appliqué Quilts from C&T Publishing, and the 
Quiltmaker’s Guide to Fine Machine Appliqué from their Sunflower Pattern Co-
operative. Using their original designs, she shares her tips and techniques for making 
machine-appliqued quilts that look like they are hand-appliquéd. 
 
Watch for the registration form for the workshop in the October newsletter. 
Willie 

Changes to Policies of Booneslick Trails Quilters' Guild-motions 
passed by Board of Directors at August 13 board meeting 

 
3. Guild Properties and Equipment 
3a. was deleted; 3b was relabeled 3a; added new 3b-"Guild equipment is to be audited yearly and checked for service 
needs. Unused equipment will be deaccessioned." 
5.Membership 
5e and 5f are deleted. 
6. delete title "Publications" and rename the section "Newsletter and Membership Directory"  
6f. delete phrase "bylaws and policies and procedures"; add to end of paragraph "By-laws and policies and 
procedures may be published in the directory or posted on the Guild's website. The membership directory shall be 
prepared be an AD HOC committee. The directory shall be ready for distribution by the October chapter meetings." 
added 6fi.A membership Directory and Handbook not picked up by October 15th will be mailed to out-of-state 
members. In-state members must get their copy from the Membership table during chapter meetings. 
added 6fii. Members wishing to receive an extra membership Directory and Handbook may purchase one at $2.00 
each. Officers and chairpersons may receive a second copy if desired. 
8. Retreats-added "vi. Only members of the guild may register for the retreat." 
11. Budget-added to end of paragraph "The treasurer shall be the chairperson." 
13. Committee Responsibilities-Historian-deleted "maintain photograph collection, take photos of meetings and 
activities, and maintain scrapbook and ephera." 
Membership: Deleted last sentence "The Membership Committee shall prepare ....meetings by October." 
Newletter Editor: deleted last sentence "The Newsletter Editor shall provide notifications to the media regarding 
monthly meetings." 
Revised and approved by Board of Directors on August 13, 2018  
- Reported by Cindy Heinz, BTQG Secretary 
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Upcoming Quilt Shows 
 

Sept 27-29 Thursday and Friday, 9:00 am to 5:00 pm Saturday, 9:00 am to 4:00 pm: 

Ozark Piecemakers Quilt Guild www.opqgshow.com 

Celebrate Quilting  

Ozark Empire Fairgrounds EPlex  

Hundreds of quilts – judged, display, Quilts of Valor, Opportunity quilt, vendor mall, guild 

boutique, silent auction, lectures, appraisals, door prizes and more  

September 28 & 29 10:00 am to 5:00 pm: 

Starlight Quilters Guild www.starlightquilters.com  

“A Stitch in Time” Annual Quilt Show  

Abdallah Shrine Temple, 5300 Metcalf Avenue, Overland Park, KS 66202  

September 28 & 29 Saturday 9:00 am to 5:00pm Sunday 10:00am to 5:00pm: 

Country Patchwork Quilt Guild www.countrypatchworkquilters.com 

“Tis’ the Season” 31st Annual Quilt Show 

Silent Auction, Gift Bazaar, Guild Challenge Display, Vendors 

Martin Community Center, 1985 S Odell (business Hwy 65 South), Marshall, MO 65340 

New Guild Members 

Preis, Barb Reel, Elizabeth L Reilly, Amy Sensintaffar, Jean 

300 Smoky Mountain Ct 4606 Winterbrook Ct. 1600 Pickard Way 312 E McDowell St 

Columbia MO 65203 Columbia, MO 65203 Columbia,  MO 65203 Sturgeon MO 65284 

(314) 330-4399 (C)  (816)769-5738 (C)  (573) 819-1561 (H) (573) 239-0268 (C)  

bapreis@juno.com reel11liz@gmail.com reilly2teach@yahoo.com  

Jun 07 Apr 23 Feb 24 May 23 

BTQG on Facebook 

Did you know we have two Facebook Groups? An 
official page and a group for fun and sharing your 
latest projects.  
 

Official: Booneslick Trail Quilter’s Guild  
 https://www.facebook.com/booneslicktrail/ 
Friends of Booneslick Trail Quilter's Guild  
 https://www.facebook.com/groups/1028525750508896/ 

BTQG Service Projects 

Members of the guild have completed 9 more quilts that were donat-
ed to University cancer patients in August.  
 
Service projects have been put on hold for September and October, 
in order to focus on the Quilt Show.  
 
Anyone interested in getting involved with Service Projects should contact Barb Sanders.  

Book Club 
Bonne Femme book 
group will meet Sept. 
18, DBRL, 1 p.m. to  
discuss 
THE ROSE 
QUILT, by 
Mark  
Pasquini.  

mailto:reel11liz@gmail.com
mailto:reilly2teach@yahoo.com


 
 
 
 

P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

O u r  M e e t i n g  P l a c e  
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

3200 Chapel Hill Road 

Columbia, MO 65203 

 
Starlight Piecemakers 

Chapter Meeting 
 

Thursday, September 6, 2018 
“Chat and Sew” - 5:00 pm 

Meeting & Program - 7:00 pm 
 
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 
 

Bring a Quilt for Show and Tell 

 
 
Day Chapter  Meeting 
     

Monday, September 10, 2018 
   Sit n’ Sew - 9:00 am 

Meeting & Program - 1:00 pm 
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 
 

Bring a Quilt for Show and Tell 

 

BTQG is on the Web 
 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

  Margaret Muegenburg Sep 04 

 Donna Puleo Sep 04 

 Mary Tompson Sep 04 

 Jan Canyon Sep 10 

 Barb Sanders Sep 17 

 Susan Tharp Sep 17 

 Judi Kirkpatrick Sep 19 

 Suzanne Glenn Sep 20 

 Lauri Murphy Sep 24 

 Jo Rohr Sep 26 

 Irmgard Marsh Sep 29 

 Barb Nixon Sep 29 

 Virginia Peterson Sep 29 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG

